
Tahoe  Vista  time-share
project still alive

Spindleshanks  comes  down  on  Oct.  7,
2015. Photo/Ellie Waller

By Kathryn Reed

The much-maligned property in Tahoe Vista where Spindleshanks
used to be might still be turned into 39 time-share units.

Tim Wilkens, who owns the 6-acre parcel, has been given an
extension by the Tahoe Regional Planning Agency until May 1 to
start the construction process.

“The determination was based on information that the permittee
was unable to follow the approved construction schedule due to
a requirement by Placer County in mid-2014 that the project be
held  until  appropriate  measures  could  be  implemented  to
mitigate the presence of a protected bat species at the site,”
Tom Lotshaw, spokesman for TRPA, told Lake Tahoe News.

If  Wilkens  does  not  get  an  approved  updated  construction
schedule before May 1, the permit will expire.
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The project was first proposed in 2006. Wilkens at that time
with Joe Lanza and Rafe Miller had formed Lake Tahoe Partners.
The plan was to develop 49 timeshares, with Wyndham to manage
it. Wyndham is no longer involved, nor are Lanza and Miller.

A lawsuit was filed in 2008 by Friends of Tahoe Vista and the
League to Save Lake Tahoe against Placer County and the Tahoe
Regional Planning Agency. The plaintiffs’ contention was this
was way too much density for the site.

The 2010 settlement called for reducing the plan to 39 units
and having 50,000 square feet less coverage.

The land is practically in the middle of Tahoe Vista on the
mountain said of this North Shore community.

The Spindleshanks building had to come down last fall because
it  could  not  be  brought  up  to  code.  It  was  originally
constructed in 1927 for what was known as the Sandy Beach
Resort  and  campground.  Its  last  incarnation  was  the
Spindleshanks restaurant. The restaurant has since moved to
the Brockway Golf Course.


